HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JANUARY 24, 2017 – 8:35 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen, Troy Garron, Tom Millias and Kim Roy to discuss the safety of the Town with Board of Health members Alan Dias and John Delano and Police Chief Broderick: 
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Tom Millias
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


SAFETY OF THE TOWN 
John Delano began by saying this all came to light for him after going to a conference in Hyannis where they showed an active shooter video that was created by the Department of homeland Security. (Seelig brought it up on the computer and BOS viewed it).  The main focus of the video is to instruct people to run; hide and last resort fight should an intruder enter the building to bring harm to others.  The chief said that yes if people are motivated they can try and take down a shooter but it is sad to say that nothing will stop someone.  
Delano said that the BOH is concerned about this and would like to get some form of planning in place as he would be devastated if something was to happen here at Town Hall.    He suggested having drills and training to show people what to do in a hostile situation and mentioned installing panic buttons in the meeting rooms and put up charts on the walls in each office with an exit plan.  He said that a locked door will not stop someone as they will shoot through it with a shoot gun.  Cameras are needed and should be monitored through a computer at various offices throughout the building.  He understands people have cell phones but a panic button is quicker.  

Garron said that he is bringing up some good points and asked if this is something so important wouldn’t the State be involved and Delano said that this was done to initially get people talking. 
Dias said that their intent is to give everyone the training that is needed in case something was to happen.  Millias does not think the training is expensive to do and agreed that something needs to be in place and said card readers are something that should be explored.
Chief Broderick said that the concept is not something new.  We still have not been able to rollout the training at the school and suggested that maybe the first step is to set up fire drill training.  He added that no matter how much training people do they still are going to panic.  
Roy said we have been talking about a camera at the door and that we need a new door so maybe a card reader installed also.  She did say that these items will need to be put on the capital plan.  

Chief Broderick said in April his instructor will be ready and he can start training within the various buildings.  He said that cameras are nice to have but that would be a hard telling parents that there are cameras at the Town Hall but not at the school.  He suggested that the department heads write up a fire drill plan.  
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Dias just wanted to get the ball started whether it is cameras or a panic button or training.  Chief said that he not a fan of the panic button and that the best thing is to call 911and put the phone on the desk because 911 is just the same as panic button.  Dias said that 911 calls from cell phones go to the State Police and Chief said that is going to change within the next four months because 911 is striving for the “next generation system” so the call will come up on a map and they will see right where the it is coming from.  Halifax is going to be one of the first towns to get this system.  The first step is getting people to start talking about it.

Seelig said that this building is a soft target where Walmart is a bigger one.  Drills need to be done more than every three months and they need to be more than just fire drills.  

Delano realizes that we cannot deal with every problem but things are changing here in town.  This will get people thinking and we can take it in baby steps.  
Garron thanked them for coming in and stated that he thinks the best route to go is have a meeting with the department heads. 

MEETING ADJOURNED 
Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:25 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Tom Millias
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

